
Venture 
September, 2020 

 

Hi Rise Ski & Sport Club Presents 
Whitefish, Mt. Jan. 30th-Feb. 6th, 2021 

 
Price: $1,475 per person (5 of 7 days skiing) $1,500 non-
members 
     Super Senior (70+) Lift ticket less $190, Senior (65-69) less $30  
Includes:   

• Round Trip airfare from Cleveland to Kalispell Airport 

• Round trip airport transfers  

• 7 nights in Condos: The Lodge at Whitefish on the lake   

• Welcome party, Beer and burger night at The Lodge, Pizza party 

• 5 Day lift ticket.  

• Local transportation by The Lodge to the mountain and town 

• 3,000+ acres, 2,353’ vertical drop, Annual snowfall 320” 

• 12% beginner, 38% intermediate, 43% black, 7% expert 

• 4,464’ base elevation, 105 marked trails, bowl & tree runs, 3.3 mole run 

• Optional one day trip to Fernie, British Columbia part of Epic pass 

• Optional excursions to Glacier National Park; Snowmobiling Available for 
additional charge 

• Extra charges apply for Baggage fees any additional fuel surcharges or taxes 
• www.skiwhitefish.com      https://lodgeatwhitefishlake.com/    

Initial deposit of $500 reserves your spot. Second $500 deposit due September 1st 
Balance due November 1st. Payable to: Hi Rise Ski & Sport Club 

Send payments to: Bob Maclauchlan 29731 Fairway Blvd. Willowick, OH. 44095   
Phone 440-622-1283  Email: bobmaclauchlan@yahoo.com 

Trip insurance is available and recommended to be purchased. 
All trips subject to Hi Rise trip agreement at: www.hiriseskiclub.com 

80% space sold at 

this time!  Even 

during COVID 

quarantine, people 

were still signing 

up for this trip 

 

http://www.skiwhitefish.com/
mailto:bobmaclauchlan@yahoo.com
http://www.hiriseskiclub.com/


Ski season pass deals for you: 
www.indyskipass.com 

 
 

Hi Rise Ski Club Policy Reminder:  

business solicitation of any 

member must be pre-approved 

by the Hi Rise Board of directors.  

Information contained in our 

membership directory cannot be 

used for business solicitation by 

any member, non-member, or 

organization. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 



Be There or Be Square  
(a combination of a meeting  

and a DOM)!!! 
 

Allure Bistro (Formerly “The 
Lure”) 

 
Located at 

38040 3rd St, Willoughby, OH 
44094 (5,786.86 mi) 

Willoughby, OH 44094-6139 
 
 
A great menu, including sushi and you can bring your 
own alcohol for a nominal corkage fee:   

6 pack of beer:  $5 
Bottle of wine:  $10 

 
Also: 

Safety precautions 
Cleaning & Sanitizing 

• Surfaces sanitized between seatings 

• Common areas deep cleaned daily 

• Digital, disposable or sanitized menu provided 

• Sanitizer or wipes provided for customers 

• Contactless payment available 

Social Distancing 

• Limited number of seated diners 

• Distancing maintained in common areas 

• Extra space between tables 

• Sick staff prohibited in the workplace 

Personal Protective Equipment 

• Waitstaff wear masks 

 

This event is limited to 24 people.  We will be seated 6 

to a table, and in some instances 4 to a table (there is 

more room between diners at 6 to a table)   

 

Reservations are required to be included in the Hi Rise 

Group—no exceptions. Please contact Amy Goetz, 

your hostess for this Be There or Be Square as soon as 

possible.   Meg’s cell #:  440-725-8116   

 

 

 

 

 

 

19th Annual Metro Cup 
By Bob Maclauchlan, team captain 

 
Here in the year of Covid most of us expected this to be 
another cancelled event breaking another streak as so 
many events worldwide have had to do during this 
unprecedented year. But thanks to the committee led 
by Dr. Bob Akamine and assisted by Hi Risers Jessie 
Anderson, Guy Nerren, Dave Crookshanks and Joe 
Mazie (from Continental) they managed to pull the 
event off last Saturday. Along with the virus, mother 
nature also had to put her two cents worth in dumping 
copious amounts of rainwater on the golf course Friday 
and Saturday but we managed to start on time at noon 
with the water and very high winds. 
        Once again, the virus changed this from an 
everyone welcome event to a maximum of 14 per team. 
Both Continental and Hi Rise entered full teams while 
Fagowees decided to enter three teams into the four-
person scramble event leaving only two teams to 
compete for the cup. In the 18-year history Continental 
has won 10 titles (including the first 7 straight) and Hi 
Rise had won 8. And once again we had a great battle 
bringing it down to the wire where every shot counted. 

Medal Play men and women gave us two 
second place finishes with both Rick Smelko and Jessie 
Anderson coming up a little bit short. In two-person 
Best Ball (best score on the whole of the two golfers) 
Bob Akamine and Michael Stewart had a convincing win 
by three strokes. In the Coed Scramble, Becky Bertuzzi 
and Joe Tominc played a great round and easily won 
shooting even par. 

So, coming down to the 4 person scramble we 

were tied with Continental, our team of Guy Nerren, 

Michael Shon, Dave and Justin Crookshanks were not 

happy with their game shooting 3 over par (Where 

normally top score are five under par or better) but 

managed to get in for a surprising third place finish. The 

other team with Larry Crookshanks, Harry West, Bill 

Starr and Pat Melio shot under par to come second, onE 

of the Fagowees teams were in first place. 

In the end we were victorious by 4 or 5 points to win 

our ninth Metro Cup.  

During the raffle draw we had a few winners but Larry 

Crookshanks managed to win the grand prize, a night 

stay and two rounds of golf at Peek and Peak. Thanks to 

everyone that participated or wanted to and the 

organizing committee that made difficult situation into 

a great and fun day. 

 



What you all did this summer! 
Thank you to everyone who responded to the Hey Hey 
Hey email.   I also clipped some of your photos from 
your Facebook posts.   
    All things considered, we all had a nice summer.  Next 
year will, hopefully, be better.  Now on with your 
photos! 
 
Congratulations to Grandpa George Lott, who is the 
proud grandfather of twin grand-daughters Kelsey and 
Kinsley! 
 

 
 
Laura Brindza and George Lott spent some time 
kayaking on the NewYork Finger Lakes! 

 

 

And then Laura and George caught the sights on the 
Ohio Erie Canal Towpath! 

 
 
 
From Cesare Frabotta: 
Well my little summer art project is complete!  
Thank you to my special friends that contributed their 
"old" skis so I could build this little reminder of my 
winter FUN! 
So thanks to Jimmy, PJ, Roseann, Sue, Kevin, Cindy, 
Jocelyne and Kerry & Trish! 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478619243&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478619243&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478619243&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478619243&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478899250&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478899250&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=10218486478619243&set=pcb.10218486479219258&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVWZtpXACKI13cTP9d1gmYui9E-IbmGSWEJMjYBkfgiyTVfWY8b7ZcvRYR0Bt3AXRObfxOiYygrJr8o42YtfrnrMe5kmoBCETK0g3RDRH1jZapO5qxvkZ-L8jj_hBbHGrU&__tn__=*bH-R


Marilyn and Brian Daley are enjoying Happy Hour with 
custom made cocktails!  This is Blackberry Honey 
Bourbon Smash.   Looks Good! 

 
And then Marilyn took a 20 mile bikeride!  Marilyn also 
participated in the MS Bike-a-thon!   Great job Marilyn! 

 
 
Congratulations to the Hanrahan Family!  Tim and 
Mary’s son, Michael, recently proposed to his girlfriend 
(now fiancée):  Lily! 
 

 

Len and Jeanne Javor made a point of taking nature 
hikes throughout NEO metro parks 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Ray and Char Patacca!  They will be 
welcoming their first grandchild next spring! 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Vail Resorts Announces Plans for 2020-’21 Winter 
Operations 
VR ski resorts will operate but will require advance 
reservations this season and other safety measures. 
Jenny Wiegand Updated:  Aug 27, 2020 
 
 Vail Resorts (VR) announced today how it plans to 
operate its 34 North American ski resorts amid the 
ongoing COVID-19 pandemic this winter. The company 
will start spinning lifts according to schedule but plans 
to limit the number of skiers on its hills on any given day 
by introducing a reservation system that prioritizes 
season pass holders. VR will also enforce a number of 
other policies in line with coronavirus health guidelines, 
including social distancing on lifts and in resort 
restaurants, reduced Ski and Ride School group sizes, as 
well as the mandate to wear a face covering while on 
the slopes and in public facilities. 
In a letter to guests, VR CEO Rob Katz outlines the main 

operational changes for the 2020-’21 winter season. 

Chief among those is how the company intends to 

manage mountain access to restrict the number of 

skiers on the hill in an effort to enforce social distancing 

guidelines. 

“For the vast majority of days during the season, we 

believe everyone who wants to get on our mountains 

will be able to,” says Katz. “We want to provide 

assurance to our guests that we will do our very best to 

minimize crowds at all times—be it a holiday weekend 

or the unpredictable powder day. We believe this 

approach will help ensure a safe experience for 

everyone, while prioritizing access for our pass 

holders.” 

Vail Resorts 2020-’21 Reservation System 

• Pass holders will be required to make advance 
reservations before arriving at any VR resort 
at EpicPass.com 

• Pass holders will be able to make as many week-of 
reservations as their pass product allows 

• In addition to week-of reservations, pass holders will 
receive seven Priority Reservation Days that can be 
booked for any days between Dec. 8-April 4. The 
booking window for Priority Reservation will open Nov. 
6 and be exclusive to pass holders until Dec. 7 

• No day tickets will be sold to non-pass holders before 
Dec. 8, giving season pass holders exclusive access to 
the resort until that time 

• As pass holders use their Priority Reservation Days, they 
can continue to book new ones as their pass product 
allows 

• Families will be able to book reservations together if 
they are in the same pass holder account 

• Lift tickets will only be sold online and through VR call 
centers; pre-purchased tickets may be picked up at the 
resort lift ticket window 
To give skiers more time to consider how these changes 
may affect their upcoming ski season, VR is extending 
its Labor Day Epic Pass sales deadline to Sept. 17. It is 
also adding additional pass protection to its new Epic 
Coverage program to account for days skiers may lose 
due to the new reservation system if they are unable to 
book their preferred Priority Reservation Days during 
the pre-booking window of Nov. 6-Dec. 7. 

Please keep in mind that this information applies to Vail 
Resorts properties.  The Hi Rise January, 2021 trip to 
Whitefish Mountain is not a part of the Vail Resorts 
properties.   We are working to obtain information 
related to our weeklong trip.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.epicpass.com/
https://www.epicpass.com/info/reservation-details.aspx
https://www.skimag.com/ski-resort-life/epic-pass-details


Fall Breakfast Hike (Tentative) 
Sunday, October 4th 

 
Breakfast served at 9am ‘ish 

Hike afterwards 
 

Chapin Forest 
Hobart Road entrance 

 
$10 includes hot breakfast, 

coffee, 
juice, Desserts 

 
More information to follow 

shortly!! 
**************************** 

 
Hi Rise Membership drive will 

commence soon.   
 

The club will be providing a bonus 
to those renewing your 

membership early.   
 

More Information to follow 
shortly.   

 
The membership form will be in 

the October newsletter 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Save the Date: 
November 7th 

 
One Club Golf Outing! 

 
More info to follow! 

 
 
 


